
ST. JOHN’S PARISH PASTORAL COUNCIL 

TUESDAY NOVEMBER 24, 2020 

 

Present:  Brenda Thiessen, Tom Manhart, Pat Costello, Peggy Staup, Jim Mangimeli, Vince 

Kirby, Jenny Boothe, Pauline Pesek, John Leise and Fr. Gnirk. 

 

Excused:  Rachael Urban, Don Peters 

 

The meeting, via Zoom, began with a prayer.   

 

The minutes of October 27, 2020 were accepted.  

 

On the Pastoral Plan, the KC’s are calling some parishioners, in particular the homebound.  John 

Leise suggested making crosses for the sick.  These would be crosses made by Karen Leise and 

others.  RF students might be able to make something for seniors.  Perhaps drop off soup[ or 

food to homebound. 

 

Regarding the land sale due diligence is in process. 

 

Construction continues to progress. Projected completion date is December.   

 

That Archbishop’s Annual Appeal is in process. To date our parish has contributed $29,506 

toward our goal of $38,161 and at 22.1% of our participation goal of 33.5%.  We have been 

successful in the past and hope to continue that success. 

 

Fr. Gnirk reported that he will be gone from January 11-February 1.  He also reported that a 

bridge loan is being taken from the Deposit and Loan Fund for $300,000 to pay construction 

bills.  This will be repaid with land sale proceeds.  He also gave an updae on his health, that the 

lung capacity test and walking test were both normal. 

 

The meeting adjourned with prayer. 

 

Next meeting is January 5, 2021 at 7 PM. 

 

 

 

 

 


